
 

 
 
 
 

Consultation on the draft SIGN guideline:  
Cardiac arrhythmias in coronary heart disease 

Response from the Royal College of Physicians of Edinburgh 
 
 
The Royal College of Physicians of Edinburgh (“the College”) is an independent clinical standard-setting 
body and professional membership organisation, which aims to improve and maintain the quality of patient 
care.  Founded in 1681, we support and educate doctors in the hospital sector throughout Scotland and the 
world with over 12,000 Fellows and Members in 91 countries, covering 30 medical specialties. The College 
is pleased to respond to this call for views from SIGN on the draft guideline on cardiac arrhythmias in 
coronary heart disease.  
 
The College is generally supportive of this draft guideline; however we note that in the section on Atrial 
Fibrillation (AF), there is only one sentence with regard to antithrombotic therapy management, referring 
to another guideline. Stroke prevention is the cornerstone of AF management (perhaps the most 
important, given that strokes in AF have major mortality/morbidity) and therefore we suggest more 
emphasis on the importance of appropriate thromboprophylaxis should be made.  
 

 
 


